Minutes of the meeting of the Friends of Downhills Park, Sunday 26 June 2016
Friends: 
Carmel Cadden, Sylvia Oland, Clare Parry, Jonathan Ringshall, Stephen Whittle 
Apologies: 
John Atkinson, Chris Currie, Jane Morgan, Rod Wells
1.
Minutes & matters arising

Minutes of the AGM held on 22 May will be agreed at the 2017 AGM.  

2.
Cafe 
· Clare noted that Ewan had given his assurance that the café would be open for Art in the Park.  
· Volunteers will be required to assist with running the café for Art in the Park

· Ewan & Jonathan had agreed to meet at the café to discuss works required

· Roneford catering have given a positive response to providing equipment for the café

· Concern was raised about the loss of opportunities for adults with learning difficulties working in the café.  Concerns were also aired about the duty of care for these vulnerable adults given that several had continued to attend for work at the café despite it being closed .

· There may be opportunities for Banc to run a ‘pop-up’ café.  

· The email from Pauline Simpson was discussed & it was agreed that Clare would respond requesting the list of things outstanding for repair in the café as well as an indication of the future plans for the café given the role of Friends of Downhills Park outlined in the agreement with the council.  
3.
Art in the Park: Sunday 17 July, 1 – 5pm (with set-up from 8.30am)
· Flyers for Art in the Park had been printed & members of Friends of Downhills Park were requested to leaflet local streets.

· A grant of £500 has been agreed from the Haringey Council small grants fund

· A request of £1500 has been submitted to Tottenham Grammar School Foundation

· Confirmation from Ray regarding marquees/gazebos is outstanding.  Clare will deliver a flyer for the event with a request regarding marquees.  Clare also to email Glynis at Lordship Rec as there may be an opportunity to use their gazebos.  

· Volunteers are needed to help run Art in the Park. 
4.
Pocket Living 
· Clare reported back on the meeting with Pocket Living, the developers who have purchased the land between Keston Road & Downhills Park for housing.  They will be carrying out consultation events July – September.  
The next meeting of the Friends of Downhills Park is scheduled for: Sunday 25 September at 5pm.  

